
 

Newsletter 28th June 2019 

June is nearly over and we are heading into July and the final few weeks of this academic year. We still have lots coming 
up including sports day and our move up mornings , and of course reports go home. 
 
This week has seen our KS2 choir perform at the Towngate theatre, some KS2 children represented the school at the 
trust swimming gala and our year 2 children have been on a trip to Canvey beach and funfair.  All the children represent-
ed the school impeccably and were a real credit to us all. 
 
Many thanks to all those who have come to support our fundraising events throughout the year, we have  
raised a total of £4969 which has been used to purchase 1 set of kindles so far and we are now purchasing 
another 3 sets. 
 
The voting is now taking place for the Head boy and girl for next year, we had lots of children to choose from. We had 8 
girls and 4 boys shortlisted.  They have now all done their speeches for the children and staff and we will be announcing 

the winners on Monday. 
 
Please remember to apply sun lotion to your child before they attend school and provide them with a sun hat 
and water bottle in this warm weather. 
 

We will be emailing a copy of our antibullying leaflets for children and parents which have been designed by our Antibul-
lying ambassadors to provide further information on procedures and support within the school. 
 
I hope you have a lovely weekend. 
 
Mrs N Kemp  
Headteacher 

Homework book pages to be completed 

Yr1— Maths P12. 
Yr2— Spellings. 
Yr3— Spellings and TT Rockstars. 
Yr4— Maths P4 (Shape). 
Yr5— Spellings. 
      

Rockstars 
KS1 
1st—Eliza B-E (Lavender) 
2nd—Aiden O (Lavender) 
3rd—Benas M (Sunflower) 
 
KS2 
1st—Kenzie E (Sycamore) 
2nd—Leo S (Pine) 
3rd—Riley F (Pine) 
Battle Results—21.06 until 27.06.19 

 

 

 

 

 

 
New Battles—28.6-4.7.19 
Pine vs Oak   Birch vs Ash 
Maple vs Sunflower  Olive vs Beech 
Willow vs Elm  Lavender vs Ash 
Orchid vs Hawthorn  Elder vs Sycamore 
 
Keep rocking it! Mr Boulden. 

Diary Dates:  
 
July 
2nd—Year 5 day to Bromfords 
4th—Year 3-4 District Sports (selected children) 
5th—Year 5-6 District Sports (selected children) 
5th—Nursery Sports day— 11.30am &  1.15pm (Picnic at 12    
for all children) 
8th—KS1 Sports day 9.30-11.30, KS2 Sports day  1.15-3pm 
9th—KS1 Multi sports comp (selected children) 
10th—Residential meeting  
15th—Move up morning 
15th—Reports issued 
16th—Move up morning 
16th—Open Evening (17.30-19.30) 
17th—Move up Morning 
18th—Year 6 Prom (year 6 children not in school) 
19th—Street Party Lunch (celebrating Basildon 70th  
 Anniversary) Further info to follow. 
22nd—Attendance Day out (eligible children 9.30-12.30) 
23rd—Year 6 Leavers Assembly (9.30-11am) 
24th—DOJO celebration 
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       Wall of Achievement 

 
       Week of 24th June 2019 
 
   Buttercup Class— Elouise F 
   Daffodil Class— Honey-Rose H 
   Primrose Class— Damari A 
   Bluebell Class— Jack P 
   Rose Class— Tegan D 
   Tulip Class— Will F 
              Lavender Class— Caiden S 
              Orchid Class— Zack B 

                    Sunflower Class—  Keira W 
                            Birch Class—  Madison T 
                    Hawthorn Class—  Maicie S 
                                     Pine Class—  Riley F 
         Ash Class— Connor M 
         Beech Class— Archie B 
                  Maple Class— Emily B 
         Olive Class— Miss Myatt 
               Sycamore Class— Leeiam E 
         Willow Class— Moukhamed D 
         Elder Class— Summer E 
         Elm Class—  Alfie B 
         Oak Class— Amy H 
          

Talk it topics 
Talk it topics are an opportunity for children to discuss and issue or idea throughout 
the week, at play or lunchtime, during the daily mile etc.  It  
encourages children’s communication skills as well as debating skills and is fun. We 
will be covering a different topic in school each week.  This weeks topic will be—  
Should women footballers be paid the same as men?........................................... 

Attendance and Punctuality 
It is vitally important that children arrive at school on time and ready to learn.  We would like to bring to your  
attention that children arriving after 9.05am will now be marked down as an unauthorised absence which can  
result in a referral to Essex County Council and a possible fine. We would really  appreciate your help in making 
sure children attend school on time and we will be contacting parents for persistent lateness.  We would ask that you also try to 
arrange doctors/dentist and other appointments outside of the school day as we have an increasing number of  
children being collected early or throughout the day.  This has a knock on effect with your child’s learning and also can disrupt the 
class. The classes with the best  attendance this week were— KS1 Daffodil Class with 96.6% and KS2 Ash Class with 98.1%  
The overall school attendance this week is 93.9%.   Our attendance since September is 94%, we would appreciate your help in trying 
to raise this further to meet our target of 96%. 

             We are now running a team point system across the school this weeks results are as follows— 
    1st place— Blue   3rd place—  Red 
              2nd place— Green   4th place— White 

Reminders 
Smoking outside school gate—we would ask that you refrain from smoking near the school gates as this is  
unpleasant for adults/children to walk through and can aggravate peoples asthma or other conditions. 
Headlice—we have had cases reported across both school sites, please ensure you check your child’s hair regularly  
and treat as necessary. 
Lateness—a reminder that  EYFS/KS1 children start at 8.50am and KS2 at 8.45am, we have an increasing amount of children  
arriving to school late, this not only disrupts them but also the class.  Persistent lateness can resort in a referral and fine from  
Essex County Council. 
PE Kits—Please ensure  your child has a PE kit in school everyday.  If you have any spare PE kit that your child has outgrown then 
we would gratefully appreciate it being donated to school. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

On Wednesday 26th June 2019 a group of key stage two travelled to James Hornsby School to participate in 
the Berlesduna Trust Swimming Gala. 
The children were Lenny E, Mia R, Jack P, Emily B, Bobby Mac, Lilly V, Jack H, Brooke S, Hayden T, Summer E, 
Dylan B, Maisie M, Alfie B and Emily O. All the children performed and behaved exceptionally well and did 
their best. Their were some stand out performances and they were Lenny E,  Lilly V, Jack H and Bobby Mac 
winning gold in their events. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

On Tuesday the KS2 Choir performed at the Towngate theatre as part of the Basildon Music festival. As  
usual the children sang amazingly and performed their hearts out.  We are all very proud of your effort and 
talent.  
Miss Galley and Miss Parsons. 


